1 Geata Thuain Cearnóg Belgard Thoir Tamhlacht, BÁC 24 D24X62W

1 Tuansgate Belgard Square East Tallaght, Dublin 24 D24X62W

\$ +353 (01) 4529600
 ☐ eolas@booacdl.ie
 ⊕ www.ddletb.ie



Uimhir Charthanais Chláraithe/Registered Charity Number: 20083526

Susan Sinclair,
Administrative Officer,
Land Use Planning and Transportation Department,
South Dublin Council Council,
County Hall,
Tallaght, Dublin 24.

16th December 2024.

To Whom It May Concern,

Thank you for your letter on 2<sup>nd</sup> December, concerning admissions within the Lucan area. As patron of five post-primary schools in the Lucan area, Dublin Dun Laoghaire ETB (DDLETB) is aware of the issues around admissions in the area.

In this regard, we have organised a meeting of the Principals of the schools to discuss ways in which we can streamline our application systems. This discussion will focus on agreeing common application start and closing dates. It will also explore the potential for a pilot common application system. However, there will be challenges to overcome for five schools, enrolling over 700 students per year, to completely align their application systems. Yet, we will explore the available opportunities.

Finally, in regards to transparency in providing information on capacity and demand, the Admissions Notice of each school, published on their websites, contains this information.

Thank you again for your letter and please be assured that DDLETB continues to work with its schools in Lucan, to provide fair, transparent and streamlined admissions processes.

Yours sincerely,

Mark McDonald,

Director of Schools, DDLETB.

